
OCEANSIDE PHOTOGRAPHERS 
Minutes of General Meeting 

 
President - Shelley Harynuk  •  Past President - Kim Greig  •  Vice President - Vivienne Bearder

Treasurer - John Groenhof  •  Secretary - Teresa Lange Kings

Directors:  Education - Libby Lovis  • Exhibitions -  Vivienne Bearder  •  Programs - David Popham  

Membership -  Deb Kuzbik  •   Newsletter - Frieda Van der Ree  •  Data & Equipment -  Jack Harynuk  

The meeting was held at the QB Civic Centre, East Hall.

Attendance:  approx 50  members and  guests

7:00pm:  The meeting was called to order by President Shelley.

7:02     Shelley  introduced speakers David  and Leslie Haynes who gave a very interesting talk on Colour 
Theory using some of their travel slides to illustrate their points. Topics included colour mixing, 
complimentary and analogous schemes,  colour harmonies and matting pictures.
 

Break:  8:00-8:20 pm 

Membership: Deb  introduced 10 guests and 3 new members. Our membership is now at 88.   

Treasurer's Report:  John reported that our bank balance is $4142.94 and that we are within our budget 
for this year.

Vice President/Exhibitions:   Vivienne (absent) asked that everyone take their submission forms to 
Bonnie at Qualicum Art Supply and Gallery next week.
Information on the Island Exposure Gallery Exhibition is on the website.
Marcie Gauntlett has an opening at Beachconber Gallery on September 28.

Education: Libby-education meeting has been moved to September 10. There will be a hands on project 
and pictures from the summer projects. SIGs will restart. Boomer’s workshops are full.

Secretary: Teresa-nothing to reoort

Programs: David (absent).The progranm next month will be Robin Lafleur on Iphonography.
 
Field Trips coming up:  September-North Island Wildlife Recovery Centre
                                         October-Morden Mine in Cedar
                                         November- BC Forest Discovery Centre in Duncan
  



Assignments coming up: September-Wood
                                           October-Derelict Machinary

Newsletter:  Frieda would like members to share references, blogs, travel photosetc.

Data and Equipment:  Jack  showed everyone the changes to the website. HE announced the Lions Gate 
Camera Club’s Celebration of Nature competion  where there will be professional judges. Members can 
bring an 8 x 10 print to the education meeting for critique.

New Business: Money or time-Shelley brought up the idea of increasing the club fees to $35  or 
cancelling the July and August meetings in order to maintain our present budget. She asked that members 
consider these options and let the executive knnow what they think.

Results for Assignment  'Bugs and Flowers:   

 B/W  
   3rd Jack Harynuk
   2nd Carol Anderson
   1st  Kevin McGuinness

 Colour  
   3rd Shelley Harynuk     Clifford Anderson
   2nd Brad Powell
   1st  Jack Harynuk

 Digital Art 
   3rd Roy Watts   Carol Anderson
   2nd Kevin McGuinness
   1st  Frieda Van der Ree

Thanks to Ed Dunett foe the slideshow

Field Trip Slideshow of Betterfly World.
Thanks to  Richard Peek-Vout for putting together this  presentations.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00pm

Minutes prepared by Secretary Teresa Lange Kings

      


